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Staff Recommendation to Reject Name Change and Adoption of Tariff

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), by and through Counsel, and for Staff’s Recommendation to Reject Name Change and Adoption of Tariff, states the following:

1. On June 19, 2002, the Commission directed the Staff to file a Recommendation 

with the Commission by June 24, 2002, to meet a tariff date.

2. On May 31, 2002, Missouri Gas Company, LLC (MGC) filed a name change and 

a notice of adoption of tariff with a date of issue and proposed effective date of July 1, 2002.

3. On June 20, 2002, representatives of MGC met with the Staff regarding the 

proposed name change and adoption notice.  The parties agreed to co-operate and share information regarding the nature of the organizational change generally, and under Delaware Law.  The General Counsel’s Office will be initiating inquiries concerning this proposed organization change this week. 

4. MGC apparently believes that In the Matter of the Joint Application of Claricom
 Networks, Inc. et al., Commission Case No. TM-2001-669, stands for the proposition that changing from the traditional corporate form of doing business to a limited liability company, only involves an application for a change of name.  The Staff, through the General Counsel’s Office, does not believe that Claricom Networks, applies to this transaction.  In Claricom Networks, the reorganizational statute had been waived when the company initially obtained its Certificate of authority.  In addition, the Staff filed a report in that case, indicating that the statute requiring Commission approval of reorganizations might apply, but for the waiver of the reorganizational provisions.

5. § 393.250.1 RSMo 2000, provides, in part, that “Reorganizations of gas 

corporations…shall be subject to the supervision and control of the commission and no such reorganization shall be had without the authorization of the commission.”  The transaction proposed by MGC appears to change the form of the corporate structure.  It does not appear to be merely a change in the name of the existing corporation.

6. 4 CSR 240-2.060(16)(B) requires that an application for a name change include 

“evidence of  registration of the name change with the Missouri secretary of state.”  In this case, the application did not include evidence of the change, because it’s Staff’s understanding that the change to a limited liability company has not yet occurred.  Therefore, a mandatory element of an effective name change is not present in this application.  Staff would also add that conceptually, it would not be appropriate for an entity that does not yet exist to propose to “adopt” tariffs.   In essence, this transaction is putting the cart before the horse. 

WHEREFORE, based upon the foregoing, and until Staff’s inquiry into the proposed transaction is complete, Staff respectfully requests that the Commission enter an Order rejecting the name change and adoption of tariff.
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